Arts, Culture, Heritage, Gaeilge & Libraries SPC
           Meeting 2nd May 2018 (5.30pm) – IT Conference Room

Minutes
Attended 
	Cllr. Dermot Richardson (Chair)
	Cllr. Dermot Looney

	Cllr. Breeda Bonner
	Cllr. Madeleine Johansson

	Cllr. Brian Leech
	Ms. Deirdre Mooney

	Cllr. Cora McCann
	Mr. Peadar O’Caomhanaigh




Officials present:
Mr. Frank Nevin, Director of Service.
Ms. Bernadette Fennell, County Librarian
Ms. Margaret Bentley, Senior Executive Librarian
Ms. Bernie Meenaghan, Senior Executive Librarian
Ms. Orla Scannell, Arts Officer




	Headed Item 1:   Minutes of SPC meeting 7th Feb 2018
Minutes were AGREED.
Matters arising: None

	Headed Item 2:   Ruaille Buaille Lucan Children’s Music Festival
Orla Scannell, Arts Officer, gave a presentation on the Ruaille Buaille Festival which will take place in Lucan from 6th-9th June 2018. There are three strands to the festival which include: schools performances & workshops; Library events; and Park events. Mr. Peadar O’Caomhanaigh noted that it is a wonderful festival.
The report was NOTED.

	

	

	

	Headed Item 3:   Creative Ireland Update
Orla Scannell, Arts Officer, outlined that Cruinniú na nÓg, a national Children’s Day of Culture will take place on 23rd June 2018 and details of events planned in the County were given. As part of the Decade of Centenaries, the library service will lead on research and a planned exhibition on themes identified for 2018. A commission for vocal ensemble with Music Generation will take place in Whitechurch Library. As part of the development of the Cultural Quarter planned initiatives were outlined as well as events for Blian na Gaeilge 2018.
Following a question from Ms. Deirdre Mooney on recruitment for the Music Generation ensemble, the report was NOTED.


	Headed Item 4:   SDCC Library Development Plan 2018-2022
Bernadette Fennell, County Librarian & Margaret Bentley, Senior Executive Librarian, presented an update on the draft Library Development Plan for 2018-2022 including six key objectives and actions planned during the period of the plan. Members discussed economic indicators, CSO figures, services to schools, heritage & local studies, marketing & promotion, as well as the planned Capital budget programme. It was recommended by the SPC committee that the draft Library Development Plan 2018-2022 would be listed at the next Council meeting on 14th May. 
The report was NOTED.

	Headed Item 5:  Healthy Ireland at Your Library
[bookmark: _GoBack]Bernie Meenaghan, Senior Executive Librarian, gave a presentation on the Healthy Ireland at Your Library initiative, which was a national initiative which took place from November 2017- April 2018. South Dublin Libraries provided a range of resources, services and supports on health issues to users and communities in South Dublin. Funding from Pobal was received for health related events and book stock, which was supplemented through SDCC libraries budget.
The report was NOTED.

	Headed item 6: Video: A Whole World at Your Library
South Dublin Libraries in conjunction with Fingal, Dublin City & Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown undertook a promotional campaign to increase library membership, make potential users aware of our services and to give key messages to the public. This resulted in a video being produced ‘A Whole World at Your Library’ which has been promoted through social media and is available at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ebxI9Xr9_6Y  
The video was viewed and NOTED.


	Headed Item 7: AOB
There were no items under AOB.
Meeting concluded at 6.50pm.




